MINUTES OF THE SPRINGDALE PLAN COMMISSION MEETING SEPTEMBER 26, 2011  
IN ATTENDANCE: Carol Statz, Ellen Bunn, Mike Fagan, Jim Hanson, Wayne Hefty andJohn Rosenbaum.  (A quorum is present.)
CALL TO ORDER: by Statz at 8 p.m. 

NOTICE OF THE MEETING: pursuant to Wisconsin Open Meeting Law was confirmed. The final agenda was posted on 9/22/11 in the three customary locations in the Town of Springdale as required by law. As an additional service to the citizens, a tentative agenda of the meeting was published in the “Mt. Horeb Mail” on 9/22/11.
MINUTES: MOTION by Fagan/Hanson to approve the minutes of July 25, 2011. Motion carried 6-0.

D. & M. FRYE/SEC. 34/BEN FRANKLIN ST./PRELIMINARY CSM: MOTION by Rosenbaum/Hefty to approve the preliminary CSM as submitted. Discussion: The preliminary CSM prepared by Birrenkott Surveying, Inc., Sun Prairie, Wis., shows a new Lot 1 of 0.688 acres and existing house lot, Lot 2, of 0.808 acres created from several lots in Block 38 of Byam’s Addition, a plat from the 1800s in Mt. Vernon. Since this is a recombination of existing platted lots, it does not fall under the town land use plan. In addition, Roger Lane, Dane County Zoning Administrator, stated: “That seems acceptable to create two residential lots on the Frye’s property: One for the existing lot and another for a new home. The lot for the existing house will need to meet the setback requirements from the new side property line. Given the existing house and the existing right-of-way line is not changing, there is no issue about front setbacks (grandfathered). Each lot will need to be a minimum of 20,000 square feet with 66-foot of lot frontage. Not a problem, given the three lots. No rezoning necessary. Just a submittal of a CSM for review and approval by Town and County.” 

It was pointed out that due to the slope of the yard from Ben Franklin St. to a building site, some excavation will be needed to meet slope requirements for a driveway. Motion to approve carried 6-0.
PLAN COMMISSION PROCEDURES: The next PC meeting will be held on Oct. 24, 2011, at 8 p.m., with the deadline for submittals as Oct.10, 2011.  If a site visit is requested, the applicant will be asked to attend the Oct. 24, PC meeting to enable the PC to explain the site visit/concept plan process and answer any questions the applicant may have regarding the town land use plan.   
ADJOURN: MOTION by Statz/Fagan, 6-0.
Respectfully submitted,                                                                                                         Vicki Anderson, Recording Secretary 
Town of Springdale 

The Springdale Plan Commission will conduct its regular monthly business meeting on Monday, Oct. 24, 2011, at 8 p.m. in the town hall, 2379 Town Hall Rd., Mt. Horeb, WI  53572. TENTATIVE AGENDA ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION/PUBLIC INPUT/POSSIBLE ACTION: (The final agenda will be posted at Riley Tavern, the Town Hall and the Mt. Vernon Family Auto, formerly Erfurth Citgo Station.) 

1. Call to Order, Certification of Compliance with the Open Meeting Law, 

Quorum Present, 
2. Minutes of previous meeting, 

3. J. Bigler/concept plan-preliminary CSM/Kollath Rd./Sec. 35,

4. Plan Commission Procedures/Annual Town Land Use Plan Amendments, 

5. Adjourn.

A majority of the TB and PC may be in attendance.

Post: 10/21/11                                Vicki Anderson, Town Clerk

